Shipp, Margaret Busbee Shipp, Margaret Busbee

By John Macfie, 1994

9 Nov. 1871-11 Mar. 1936



Margaret Busbee Shipp, circa 1914. Image from North Carolina Digital Collections. [2]Margaret Busbee Shipp, magazine writer, was born in Raleigh [3]. Her father was Fabius H. Busbee [4], a Confederate veteran, University of North Carolina [5] graduate, and prominent lawyer. His father was Perrin Busbee, a member of the Dialectic Society while at The University of North Carolina [6] and a reporter of the North Carolina Supreme Court [7] at his death in 1853. Her mother was Annie McKesson, the daughter of Margaret McDowell McKesson, "a brilliant wit," and William F. McKesson, a well-to-do trader and contractor of Morganton.

Margaret Busbee attended St. Mary's School [8] in Raleigh [3], where she soon displayed some talent in writing when the senior class magazine, *The Muse*, printed an article she had written when only ten. On 17 Jan. 1894 she married Lieutenant William Ewen Shipp [9], a graduate of West Point [10] who had seen service against Geronimo while with the Tenth Cavalry; when they met, he was inspector of state troops in Raleigh. The Shipps soon moved to Winston, where he was commandant of cadets at the Davis Military School [11] and where their two sons, William E., Jr. [12], and Fabius B. [13], were born.

At the outbreak of the <u>Spanish-American War</u> [14], Lieutenant Shipp's regiment embarked for Cuba. On 1 July 1898 he was killed at the Battle of San Juan Hill, where he was in charge of black troops. Of that day Colonel <u>Theodore Roosevelt</u> [15] remarked, "It was Shipp who brought me word to advance with my regiment. . . . He had been riding to and fro with absolute coolness and fearlessness, paying no more heed of bullets than if they were hail stones."

To augment her limited military pension the young widow, with two small sons to raise, now turned her thoughts to writing for the national magazines, "a more difficult feat than to scale the walls of a fortified city," a friend observed. Nevertheless, by background she was not entirely unprepared to cope with the matter of expression. From a highly literate father she had inherited a remarkable memory and while still a child was given to rattling off quotations from Shakespeare; later she recited pages from Elizabeth Barrett Browning [16]. Though something of an infant prodigy, she was described as having "refreshing naivete, remarkable precocity and quiet self confidence." Further, apparently prior to her husband's death she had had material accepted by the *Charlotte Observer* [17] and possibly by other North Carolina periodicals. This local popularity depended upon emphasis on the local scene, vignettes of life in and of her native state, with a good ear for dialect, dialogue, and background.

1

Her first story to be accepted by a national magazine, *Ainslee's*, appeared in January 1899. By 1903 she was published in *Collier's*, *Everybody's*, and *Munsey's* and in 1910 by the prestigious *Saturday Evening Post*.

In 1923 <u>Archibald Henderson [18]</u>, writing for *The Southern Literary Magazine*, stated, "Today I dare say, Margaret Busbee Shipp is the most admired, the best loved woman in North Carolina. This enviable distinction is regarded by those who know her well as the most natural thing in the world. She has always appeared to be the incarnation of romance . . . I will say she writes most diverting love stories, full of whimsicality, sentiment, and feminine contrariety; [and] charming stories of children straight from life."

Her works appeared in numerous magazines. Titles of her stories with exact dates of the magazines can be found in a typed bibliography in the North Carolina Collection [19], University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill [6]. Although most of the periodicals to which she contributed published several of her works, Munsey's, a popular family magazine, printed at least thirty-six between 1903 and 1926, the date the bibliography was prepared. Others for which she wrote were American, Blue Book, Century, Cosmopolitan, Designer, Green Book, Maclean's of Canada, National, Pearson's, Red Book, Rotarian, Smith's, The Smart Set, Southern Review, Watson's, Woman's Home Companion, and Youth's Companion.

Margaret Shipp died in Rome at age sixty-five and was buried next to her husband at St. Luke's Episcopal Church cemetery in Lincolnton. She was survived by her oldest son, William E. [12] Neither son left issue.

References:

Jerome Dowd, Sketches of Prominent Living North Carolinians (1888)

Adelaide L. Fries and others, Forsyth: The History of a County on the March (1976)

Edward W. Phifer, Burke: The History of a North Carolina County (1982)

North Carolina Journal of Education 3 (1900)

Raleigh Daily News, 17 Oct. 1874

Raleigh News and Observer, 15 Mar. 1936

Southern Literary Magazine 1 (September 1923)

Additional Resources:

Henderson, Archibald. "Margaret Busbee Shipp." *Sky-Land* 1, no.10 (September 1914). 620-624. https://digital.ncdcr.gov/Documents/Detail/sky-land-1914-september-v.1-no.10/501942 (accessed April 4, 2013).

Jones, H. G. "In Light of History." *The Times-News* [Hendersonville, N.C.] September 23, 1981. http://news.google.com/newspapers?id=GINPAAAAIBAJ&sjid=yCQEAAAAIBAJ&pg=6797%2C2775430 [20] (accessed February 4, 2013).

Index of Munsey's Magazine: http://www.philsp.com/homeville/fmi/clm196.htm [21]

Image Credits:

"Margaret Busbee Shipp." Photograph. *Sky-Land* 1, no.10 (September 1914). 621. https://digital.ncdcr.gov/Documents/Detail/sky-land-1914-september-v.1-no.10/501942 (accessed April 4, 2013).

Subjects:

Biographies [22]

Women [23]

Writers, journalists, and editors [24]

Authors:

Macfie, John [25]

Origin - location:

Forsyth County [26]

Raleigh [27]

From:

Dictionary of North Carolina Biography, University of North Carolina Press. [28]

1 January 1994 | Macfie, John

Source URL: https://www.ncpedia.org/biography/shipp-margaret

Links

[1] https://www.ncpedia.org/biography/shipp-margaret [2] https://digital.ncdcr.gov/Documents/Detail/sky-land-1914-september-v.1-no.10/501942 [3] https://ncpedia.org/geography/raleigh [4] https://www.ncpedia.org/biography/busbee-fabius-haywood [5] https://www.unc.edu/ [6] https://www.ncpedia.org/university-north-carolina-chapel-hi [7] https://www.ncpedia.org/supreme-court-north-carolina [8] http://www.sms.edu/ [9] https://www.ncpedia.org/biography/shipp-william-willie-ewen [10] http://www.usma.edu/ [11] http://www.mindspring.com/~forsythnc/davis.html [12]

https://www.ncpedia.org/biography/shipp-william-ewen-jr [13] http://www.carolinaalumnireview.com/carolinaalumnireview/192512?pg=26#pg26 [14] https://www.ncpedia.org/spanish-american-war [15] https://www.ncpedia.org/spanish-american-war [15] https://www.ncpedia.org/spanish-american-war [15] https://www.ncpedia.org/biography/henderson-archibald-0 [19] http://www.lib.unc.edu/ncc/catalogs.html [20] http://news.google.com/newspapers? id=GINPAAAAIBAJ&sjid=yCQEAAAAIBAJ&pg=6797%2C2775430 [21] http://www.philsp.com/homeville/fmi/clm196.htm [22] https://www.ncpedia.org/category/subjects/biography-term [23] https://www.ncpedia.org/category/subjects/women [24]

https://www.ncpedia.org/category/subjects/writer [25] https://www.ncpedia.org/category/authors/macfie-john [26] https://www.ncpedia.org/category/origin-location/piedmont-0 [28]

https://www.ncpedia.org/category/origin-location/piedmont-3 [27] https://www.ncpedia.org/category/origin-location/piedmont-0 [28] https://www.ncpedia.org/category/entry-source/dictionary-no